
HIGHLIGHTS OF THE PRESIDENT’S DAILY ACTIVITIES – Wednesday, July 6, 2016 

 

 A President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf has made additional appointments in government - 

affecting the Ministries of Foreign Affairs, and Internal Affairs. These appointments are 

subject to confirmation by the Honorable Liberian Senate where applicable. 

 

 The Cabinet, at its regular sitting, has reviewed additional performance updates and 

accordingly mandated critical decisions covering the government’s Legislative Agenda, 

Executive Orders, the Energy Sector, Public Procurement, the Economy, the 2016/2017 

Budget, LRA Revenue-Generation and Real Estate Tax. The body, on Wednesday, July 6,  

was updated on the status of Bills mentioned in the 2016 Annual Message and submitted to 

the Legislature, Bills previously submitted but recalled; Bills not mentioned in the Annual 

Message but submitted to the Legislature; new Bills under review, Bills passed into Law as 

well as Bills promised - received and are under review by the Office of the Legal Advisor to 

the President. 

 

 President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf has congratulated Liberian Muslims and colleagues across 

the world on the occasion of the successful end of the Holy Month of Ramadan. The 

President, on behalf of the government, the people of Liberia and in her own name, 

expressed delight over the milestone achievement of Liberians Muslims in their lives. She 

then urged all Muslims to join other Liberians to pray for peaceful co-existence and 

prosperity in our land for the sake of future generations. 

 

 President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf on Wednesday, July 6, held talks with two separate 

delegations from the United Nations Children Fund (UNICEF) and Carter Center. Both 

delegations involved international representations.  The UNICEF Delegation, which included 

representation from The Power of Nutrition through its Chief Executive Officer, Martin Short 

and Director of Investment, Mavis Owusu-Gyamfi briefed President Sirleaf about its US$10 

dollars Nutrition-Program in Liberia. During a meeting with the delegation from the Carter 

Center led by a former UN Deputy SRSG and Vice President/Peace Program of the Center, 

Jordon D. Ryan discussed the 2017 and crisis/conflict prevention before, during and after 

the elections. Mr. Ryan informed President Sirleaf that the Carter Center has monitored 

about 102 elections around the world and that Liberia is a key priority for the organization.  

 

 


